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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokin@ca.rr.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasques PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112 362-5456 
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

Theresa Maria Perez – José Perez’ Daughter      Max Travers – Chris Travers’ Uncle       

Monica Wilson – Ken Peterson PGK’s Friend      Carl Cholewinski PGK 

Barbera – John Arnold PGK Holy-Spirit Council’s Wife 
 

Gilbert Montoya (heart problems)      Al Castellano (cancer) 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)     Carlos Chavez PGK 

Louie Chavez (knee surgery)     Henry Negrete      

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom (stroke), Dodi Gillman, Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, 

Keith & Linda Alber, Jim Mangrum (cancer) - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Juanita & Rual Ortiz – José Perez’ Friends      Home Bound of St. Irenaeus 

Mary (kidney failure) – Leo Griego’s Wife – Tom Martinez (kidney failure) – Ramon Griego 

 & Leo Griego Family      Harrison Cuevas (special intention) 

Carmen Y. Fernandez – Hector Chafino – Leo Fernanez’ Sister & Cousin 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

Susan Bloch (Sister) – Jim Bloch (Brother) – Jose Garcia (Father) 

Victor & Mother (healing & conversion) 

Bob Weinrich (cancer) – Chris Travers Friend 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

Brother Knights, 

 

 As we will be entering into a new Columbian Year next month, we can look back with great 

pride. As Knights, in service for one in service for all, you have given your time and talents to the St. 

Irenaeus Parish and the community. Not only as Knights but serving with H.O.P.E, being mentors to 

the Boy Scouts and Cub Scouts, the H.S.A., Right to Life, Alter Servers, and Eucharistic Ministers. 

As Knights we touch the lives of many never asking for anything in return. 

 

 Moving forward, we look to the new leadership within our ranks. I feel that all of you have 

made the right choice in electing Brother Knight Rolly Arenz as your Grand Knight. He brings with 

him new ideas and officers ready to do what we do best. 

 

 As this is my last month as your Grand Knight, I want to thank all of you that gave me the 

challenge and stood by me in all that we do for the Parish and the community. I know that we will 

continue to give unconditionally in whatever we undertake, giving the same support to our new 

Grand Knight and his officers. 

 

 I want to give a special thank you to Brothers Ken Peterson, Bill Serb and Bobby Velasquez, 

that guided me through it all. And to Brother Walt Munoz that greatly helped us with membership. 

 

Viva Jesus 

Thank you and God Bless 

 

  

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 
 

 

Happy Father’s Day 

 
We have special days throughout the year that we set aside so that we can let a 

special someone know just how special they really are in our lives. A day that we dedicate to 

that very special person. This month it’s Father’s Day. We are given the opportunity to show 

our Fathers just how much they mean to us, and what an important place they hold in our 

hearts. This is a very important day to show them just how much we care. But what we 

really need to remember every day, is to be thankful for all that they have done for us. 

  

We have a heavenly Father also that we need to remember and honor every day.  I 

read a poem that was originally written as a Father’s Day poem for Dad. But as I read it I 

thought what a beautiful prayer this could be for our earthly father as well as our Heavenly 

Father. It was written by Karl Fuchs. 

 

 

I love you Father and want you to know 

I feel your love wherever I go. 

When I have a problem your there to assist 

The ways you have helped would make quite a list. 

Your wisdom and knowledge have shown me the way 

And I’m thankful to you as I live day by day 

I don’t tell you enough how important you are. 

In my universe you’re my bright shining star. 

 

        
      Happy Father’s Day 

NSS 



 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 
 

 I thank you all my Brother Knights for your confidence in me in leading our Council in the 

next fraternal year. I ask everyone to please pray for me that the Holy Spirit will guide me to the 

right path in leading our Council as your Grand Knight.  

 

 Sorry that I was not able to attend the State Council Convention in San Diego due to some 

medical problem. However, Brother Bill Serb went for me attending with our Grand Knight Virgil. 

 

 June 13 (Tuesday) is the monthly 24 hour Adoration at the church. Spend at least one hour 

of quiet conversation with our Lord Jesus Christ. There is no Fiesta this year, so we can relax a little 

this month. 

 

 I wish all my Brother Knights Happy Father’s Day (June 18), relax and enjoy your day, you 

deserve it. 

 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 

 

 
Council Sponsored Essay Contest Winner’s 

 
Winners was announced and presented cash Award by our Grand Knight during the School Award 

Ceremony on June 6. 

 

1st Place – Lolani Blas 

2nd Place – Lauryn Sweeney 

3rd Place – Lauren Martin 

 



 

 

 
 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 I want to take this opportunity to express what a wonderful time I have experienced being 

your Financial Secretary for the past nine years. This is a great group of dedicated and inspiring men 

devoted to their faith and their values. This will be my last letter to the Council as your Financial 

Secretary. I pray that I have served you well in this position. Now as I step down and someone new 

accepts this position, I ask you to be patient as there will be a learning curve for him. I will help him 

transition into his position in the hope that there won’t be too much confusion. I will continue to 

attend the monthly meetings but I feel it is time for new blood to fill our worthy officer ranks. 

 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 
 
 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

Lloyd R. Mantong 6/2 Scott L. Schuster 6/2 Dante Garcia 6/6 

Brian C. Leach 6/6 Erick Valencia 6/8 Lloyd O. McPherson Jr. 6/9 

Basil R. Totah 6/11 Dr. Modesto T. Paredes 6/15 F. Bert Poan 6/15 

George T. Limar 6/17 Enrique G. Buscarolo 6/20 Rudolph B. Alumam 6/23 

Stanley D. Fernando 6/23 Eugene A. Reising 6/24 Irvin T. Cuevas 6/26 

 Robert J. Marsh 6/28 
 

Peace and all good 

 
Mike Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
  

 
 

 

7th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

8th FUNERAL MASS – Lupe Torres – Jesse Torres PGK 8:30am 

13th ADORATION 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14th INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS – Ed Building 6:30pm 

14th POT LUCK DINNER – Ed Building (following Installation) 7:30pm 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

18th “FATHER’S DAY” 

21st MEMORIAL MASS – Carl Cholewinski PGK 7:00pm 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

24th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 
 

 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

5th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

29th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 



 

                                  

               
 
     
                               

     JUNE BOOM 
 

 Instead of "June Gloom" let us enjoy "June Boom." You ask what is it. Well, right away this 

month we celebrate Pentecost the first Sunday. What does that mean to us over 2,000 years after the 

event? Pentecost was the birth of the Catholic Church via the Holy Spirit. Our brother knight George 

E. Schulhoff (RIP) in 1948 began the Apostles of the Holy Spirit organization and composed a short 

Novena to the Holy Spirit. As you know, the first novena in the Church was that said by Mary and 

the disciples after Jesus' Ascension into Heaven. By the way, you can look on line under George's 

name and get a free copy of this and other prayers at his website simply by printing them out. 

 

 Brother Ray Richmond shared this novena to the Holy Spirit with me several years ago, and 

I have done the 9 day novena over and over again. It is short (takes 2 minutes a day), simple, and 

powerful. I believe the Holy Spirit comes to us in the sacraments and truly speaks to us quietly in our 

minds and hearts when we pray to Him. 

 

 Bishop Sheen, our sainted teacher, taught us to ask why something is happening in our lives. 

Only God knows the full answer, but the Holy Spirit will give us gifts of Counsel, Knowledge, 

Understanding, Fortitude (Courage), Piety, Fear (Awesomeness) of the Lord, and Wisdom if we ask 

Him.  

 

 If you follow my simple suggestion to pray to the Holy Spirit, you and I may just turn "June 

Gloom" into "June Boom" because of the Holy Spirit! B= be; O= open; (to); O= our; M= mission (in 

life.)  
                                             

Yours in Christ 

 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

This Is The 

Seminarian Your Council Support’s 

Aristotle Quan 
We Support Him Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 I want to thank all you brothers for voting for me as your Deputy Grand Knight.  My duties 

starting next month will be to assist the Grand Knight with affairs and fulfill all duties assigned by 

him. 

 

 My right hand man will be Jorge Rodriguez, who is the Program Director.  Jorge and I will 

help plan and coordinate events and programs for the Council. 

 

 I’d like to thank all brother Knights who came out to sell the Mother’s Day Corsage’s and 

Carnation’s after the Masses on May 13th and 14th.   A big Thank you to Tom Nagel who coordinated 

and ran the show.  Great job Tom! 

 

 June 14th, our regular business meeting, will be our Council Installation of Officers.   All 

members and their families are invited.  

 

 June 18th is Father’s Day!   I would like to recognize all brother Knights who are Fathers.  

May you all have a blessed Father’s Day and be pampered by your families.   

 

 Congratulations to those of you who have children/grandchildren graduating from 

elementary, high school or college.  We know how proud you are and wish them well in their future 

endeavors.  

 

Thank You and God Bless 

George del Hierro 

Deputy Grand Knight Elect 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John Oliver     José Perez     Lloyd D. Ferry     Tom Nagle PGK     Ray Richmond     Bob Marsh 

Leonardo Fernandez     Ken Peterson PGK     Don Gargiulo PGK     Chris Traver     Louis Bloch 

Dante Garcia     Loc Le     Fred Navarro     George del Hierro     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Walter Munoz     Bill Serb III PGK     Quirino Diacajo     Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr.     Leo Gines 

Irvin Cuevas     Mike Mercer     Rolly Arenz     Chris Nsor     Virgil Smith GK     Frank Faecke 

Jim Bowler     Kevin Connell     Leo Griego     Inan Herrmann     Perter Morales PGK     Robert McBirney 

 



 

 

 

 
Greetings gentlemen, 

 

 In lieu of our general meeting scheduled Wednesday June 14, 2017, we will be having our 

officer installation followed by a potluck.   

 

 The installation will begin at 6:30 p.m. in the Ed Building.  It is scheduled to last about 45 

minutes.  Following the installation, we will be having a potluck dinner at 7:30 p.m.  Our council 

will be providing fried chicken and drinks, members will be encouraged to bring side dishes and 

desserts. The entire family is invited for both the installation and the potluck. More information on 

the potluck to follow. This is just a heads up so you can mark the event on your calendar. 

 

  Also, congratulations to the members that just joined our council, which are Robert 

Oftana 3rd Degree, Robert Willard 1st Degree, and David Hallum 1st Degree.  We hope to see you 

gentlemen at the installation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 

 

Officer Installation – Pot Luck Dinner 

June 14 – 6:30PM – Ed Building 

Members with last name starting with A thru L – Bring a Salad or Dessert 

Members with last names starting with M thru Z – Bring a Side Dish 
 

May Meeting 

                         $50.00 

                   Joe Sanchez 

 

June Meeting = $60.00 
 

 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

         SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

         
           “Your Shield For Life”              

       Protecting Widows – A Founding Goal                        
 

                        Long Term Care  
 

According to the U.S. Government Center for Medicare and Medicaid, an 

individual 65 years of age or older has a 70% probability of needing 

Long-Term Care ("LTC"). 
 

What is your plan to pay for Long-Term Care if you need it? – You have three (3) choices: 

• Pay for care out of your own pocket until impoverished and then apply for Medicaid 

assistance; 

• Plan to have your children and grandchildren care for you (just be sure to tell them about 

your plan well in advance); 

• Use "other people's money" to pay for your care ( i.e.), obtain Long-Term Care Insurance. 
 

Five Reasons to Carry Long-Term Care ("LTC") Insurance: 
 

1. Statistically there is a very high probability you or your spouse will need long-term care before 

you die. A 65-year old married couple has a 90% probability of one of them needing LTC; 

2. Contrary to popular belief, neither Medicare, VA nor conventional health insurance will pay for 

LTC. Medicaid is the only government program that will pay for LTC, but you have to be 

impoverished to qualify for benefits; 

3. Being a caregiver to an impaired individual is a grueling job – one that can destroy the health, 

career and family of the caregiver(s) – who most often (80%) are uncompensated female members 

of the family; 

4. To protect the savings/assets of the impaired individual which would have to be spent down to 

near zero before Medicaid assistance becomes available (i.e., to avoid becoming impoverished and 

a welfare recipient); 

5. To provide the widest choice of care options possible for the independence/quality of life of the 

impaired individual; 

Of the people who purchase Long-Term Care Insurance, 94% of them have had some direct or 

indirect involvement as a caregiver to an impaired individual. 

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 



 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


